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Monday, June 4, 2018 
 
 
MINUTES OF THE FACILITIES COMMITTEE OF 
THE BRIDGEPORT BOARD OF EDUCATION, held  
June 4, 2018, at Cesar Batalla School, 606 Howard 
Avenue, Bridgeport, Connecticut. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.  
 
Committee members present were Chair Chris Taylor 
and Hernan Illingworth. Board member Joseph 
Sokolovic was present. Board member Maria Pereira 
arrived subsequently as noted. 
 
Mr. Illingworth moved approval of the minutes of the 
meeting of May 7, 2018. The motion was seconded 
by Mr. Taylor and unanimously approved.  
 
Ms. Pereira arrived at the meeting. 
 
The next item was on discussion and possible action 
of playground equipment that Kiwanis of Westport is 
offering to donate. 
 
Alan Wallack said the Kiwanis of Westport had 
previously donated the pre-K playscape at Batalla 
School, which was worth $150,000. They would now 
like to donate two additional pieces of equipment to 
the two remaining playgrounds. 
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Mr. Illingworth moved approval. The motion was 
seconded by Mr. Taylor and unanimously approved. 
 
Ms. Pereira said she asked to be recognized. 
 
The third item was on freshman football at Harding 
High. 
 
Mr. Taylor said he believed the item was on the 
agenda by accident. Mr. Illingworth said the matter 
should go to the Finance Committee. He said he was 
in favor of the item. 
 
Ms. Pereira asked to be recognized.  Mr. Taylor said 
he was not recognizing Ms. Pereira.  
 
Mr. Illingworth moved to refer the item to the Finance 
Committee. The motion was seconded by Mr. Taylor 
and unanimously approved. 
 
Ms. Pereira said Mr. Taylor had to recognize any 
member who attends meetings. She said this was 
outrageous behavior. 
 
Mr. Illingworth moved the meeting be adjourned.  The 
motion was seconded by Mr. Taylor. 
 
Ms. Pereira said Mr. Taylor was a thug. 
 
The motion was unanimously approved. 
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The meeting was adjourned at 5:33 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
John McLeod 
 
 
 
 
 


